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About COVID-19 Outbreak 

First Majestic Silver Corp. has been monitoring the COVID-19 pandemic as it evolves and 
its potential impact on First Majestic's operations. The Company has put significant 
measures in place to actively manage the health and safety risks to our employees and 
surrounding communities associated with COVID-19 while ensuring our operations and key 
projects remain active. Our goal is to protect our people and communities while ensuring 
business continuity.  

First Majestic’s personnel across the company have received information about measures 
to prevent contamination and the spread of the virus. International travel has been 
suspended and domestic travel restricted to only essential travel. While all our corporate 
offices in Canada and Mexico remain open, however with much reduced staff. Corporate 
employees are encouraged to hold meetings using video calls and to reduce the number of 
participants in any face-to-face meeting.  Except for business-critical functions that cannot 
be conducted remotely, we have implemented a remote working plan for all corporate 
employees. Any employee or contractor feeling ill, aware or suspicious of personal exposure 
to COVID-19 is required to stay at home. All those returning from international travel are 
also required to self isolate at home for 14 days. 

At each of our mines and projects in Mexico, we have implemented several control measures 
to assist with preventing the spread of COVID-19. These include the cancellation of any non-
essential visit to the mines and projects, comprehensive sanitation measures for the 
workplace and company transportation, and pre-screening for virus symptoms of any 
visitors, employees and contractors prior to access to or from site. The mining operations 
have prepared response plans including procedures for isolation from the general site 
population if this becomes necessary. Sites have also implemented communication, 
restrictions and isolation procedures that are adequate for each site’s context and ability to 
respond. First Majestic’s staff consists of two full-time Physicians and several health 
professionals who are working in collaboration with local and regional health authorities in 
Mexico. Our plans and procedures are dynamic and will continue to evolve based on 
recommendations of the World Health Organization, the BC Center for Disease Control 
guidelines and the Mexican Health Secretariat. The Company is regularly monitoring the 
situation and following local and national health authority requirements and 
recommendations. 

To date, First Majestic has not experienced any incidents related to COVID-19 at its sites or 
corporate offices and continues to operate all mining units. 

First Majestic continues to actively engage with local communities and other stakeholders 
to reduce the risk of COVID-19 from entering our host communities. Programs are being 
implemented to increase awareness about the virus, promote good hygiene and responsible 
social interactions to prevent and/ or contain the spread of the virus within our area of 
influence. 





 


